
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
ASSESSING THREATS AT GILLINGHAM 

 
 
Dear Gillingham Stakeholders, 
 
To continue to ensure the health and safety of our students, employees and visitors at Gillingham, the 
school’s safety team has a special sub-committee or team that solely focuses on assessing incidents, situations 
or persons that might pose a threat to our health and safety.  
 
Gillingham’s board has a policy and updates it to follow state and federal regulations.  
 
Please click on the button on this website page to see the policy.  
 
If you have any questions, please reach out to me or the school’s safety team at 570-955-3830. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

	Nicolle  
  

 
Nicolle Hutchinson, M.S. Ed. 
Executive Director  
nhutchinson@gillingham.school 
  

 
 
 


